
From: Williams, Dara
To: Moore, Rodney K.; 
Cc: OIG/COC Requests; LASDAccessRequest; Vasudevan, Kriththika; OIG Executive Staff
Subject: Sixth Report Back on Body-Worn Cameras
Date: Friday, April 1, 2022 3:33:43 PM
Attachments: BWC6thReportBack ValidationDraft.pdf

This message is from an EXTERNAL SENDER - be CAUTIOUS, particularly with links and attachments

Attached please find the validation draft of the Office of Inspector General’s Sixth Report Back
on Implementing Body-Worn Cameras in Los Angeles County. The deadline to send this report

to the Board of Supervisors is April 11th. Accordingly, we are requesting any input by the close

of business on April 9th. As always, the best approach is to contact us with any requests for
changes as soon as possible in order for us to receive your input in time to meet our deadline. 
Please do not hesitate to contact my if you have any comments or questions. I can be reached
at  if you want to talk by phone.
Best regards,
Dara

Dara Williams (she/her) | Chief Deputy
Los Angeles County Office of Inspector General

312 S. Hill Street, 3rd Floor, Los Angeles, CA 90013
(T)
(C)
(F)

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This communication with its contents contains confidential and
legally privileged information. It is solely for the use of the intended recipient. Unauthorized
interception, review, use, or disclosure is prohibited and may violate applicable laws including
the Electronic Communications Privacy Act. If you are not the intended recipient, please
contact the sender and destroy all copies of the communication.
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April 11, 2022 
 
TO:  Supervisor Holly Mitchell, Chair  
  Supervisor Hilda Solis 
  Supervisor Sheila Kuehl 
  Supervisor Janice Hahn 
  Supervisor Kathryn Barger 
 
FROM: Max Huntsman 
  Inspector General 
 
SUBJECT: SIXTH REPORT BACK ON IMPLEMENTING BODY-WORN CAMERAS 

IN LOS ANGELES COUNTY 
 
 
Purpose of Memorandum: 

 
On January 9, 2020, the Office of Inspector General presented its first report back on 
the September 24, 2019, Board motion directing the Office of Inspector General, in 
consultation with the Sheriff, Public Defender, Acting Alternate Public Defender, District 
Attorney, Chief Executive Officer, County Counsel and the Executive Director of the 
Civilian Oversight Commission to monitor and report on: 1) the progress of the 
implementation of technology infrastructure upgrades at patrol stations and other 
locations as needed for body-worn cameras; and (2) the receipt of a final body-worn 
camera policy from the Sheriff’s Department, with such policy to address the elements 
raised by the Board of Supervisors. This is our sixth report back on the progress of the 
Los Angeles County Sheriff’s Department’s (Sheriff’s Department) implementation of 
body-worn cameras. 

Body-Worn Camera Equipment Procurement and Deployment 
 
As of March 14, 2022, the Sheriff’s Department has deployed 3,637 body-worn cameras 
(BWCs). While the Sheriff’s Department has outfitted many of the patrol units with 
BWCs, the Office of Inspector General recommends that specialized units, such as 
Special Enforcement Bureau, Custody Division, and Mental Evaluation Teams, also 
receive BWCs. The following is a timeline of the BWCs which were deployed since the 
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